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The real estate market throughout New York has drastically changed in the last few weeks. The
exodus of investment banks, the new Fed rescue package, and the swings of oil pricing all on top of
the already looming credit crunch have most major real estate players subscribing to the "hurry up
and wait" policy. 
After a year in the market, the credit crunch is maturing, and many facets in most industries are
feeling the squeeze. This has brought down several banks, effecting lending on commercial real
estate.  As a result we are starting to see a slight change in pricing across most asset classes.  
A short time ago, the major names in banking were considered the best operated companies in the
world.  Now the market has established that the investment banking, sales and trading models of
the past will not work.  The surviving companies will drastically change the way they do business,
which will have a trickle down effect on the New York real estate market. In addition to layoffs in
investment banks themselves we will see a scaling down across the entire industry, including
companies that service the banks. This will raise vacancy rates throughout class A space and will
eventually trickle down to class B and class C space.  
The Federal Reserve and Treasury Dept. financial bail out plan will attempt to create a "do over" for
banks and major lending institutions. The proposed plan will initially allot $700 billion to purchase
bad debt from domestic and foreign banks.  Ideally this will help banks even out their balance sheets
and encourage them to start lending again, providing more liquidity in the market.  Financing will
again be made available to solid assets (those with good cash flow and low vacancies such as
residential and mixed-use properties) and they will reap the greatest benefit from the plan. However,
this plan will undoubtedly face delays with the presidential election six weeks away and the
imminent opposition during the approval process in Congress.
Oil has been on the back burner for the last two months because the price has dropped from a high
of $147 earlier in the season into the mid $90s. The unveiling of the Fed bailout triggered the largest
one day rise in oil ever, spiking as high as $120 from a previous close of $95. Assuming the price
settles in the $100-$110 range heating bills will be significantly higher than last winter, causing an
impact on the net operating income of most real estate investments.  
Those who can afford to will sit tight and hold off on selling and hope that traditional financing will be
readily available soon; or will be willing to provide buyers financing themselves in order to negotiate
a deal. Some over-extended investors will be forced to sell and the buyer with the deepest pockets
will realize the benefits. Investors with the most cash on hand have a major advantage. In a
turbulent financial market access to cash and additional equity sources is king, and will continue to
be for at least the next few months.
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